
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 06/16/2016 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the April meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $3071.74   
2016 fixed costs except mowing and port-a-potty costs are paid. 
Grub treatment estimate is approximately $600 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray was not present at the meeting.   
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues, but brought the club's attention to the 
article in Prop Kicks on optical kill switches for gassers. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

We were reminded that Mike Denest is taking back ownership of the Newsletter.   
The May/June issue of Prop Kicks has been posted on the club website, and newsletter 
content is highly appreciated. 

 
Old Business 

• We were reminded that the club decided to have the porta-potty removed after the Freeze 
fly and have it replaced on April first.  This saves about $250 annually. 

• Leif reported that we have completed the renaming of West Field to Johnson Field, with 
all references updated on the club website. 

• The club picnic is scheduled for August 13th, and will start around noon with food served 
later in the afternoon. 

  
New Business 

• Mike Denest lead a discussion on the plans for the upcoming Buy and Fly planned for the 
weekend (18th of June) 
o Ken Sumner and Buddy Harlan will weed whack before the event. 
o We will open between 8 AM and 9 AM. 
o Food will be served at 11:30 AM, and will be funded by voluntary donations 
o Flying is free, but all pilots need to show valid AMA card 
o Please reserve the main parking row for vendors and sellers. 
o If you are selling, please donate $10 to the club for hosting the event. 
o Come, and bring money! 

• Jorgen announced that he is moving to Connecticut in July in order to be closer to his 
workplace.  The club will miss him and thank him for his positive contribution. 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club accepted provisional membership for: 

• Gary Durham.  Gary has been flying since the 1970's and has moved back to the 
area from Florida.  Gary will be sponsored  by Roger Smith. 
 

There were no provision members waiting for a vote at the June meeting 
 
 

 
50/50 
 There was no 50/50 raffle at the June meeting 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no presentation for airplane talk at the June meeting, but several members resumed 

flying once the meeting closed. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 7:20 PM  
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, August 10th at 7:00 PM at Johnson Field 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


